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August Project Report - Kendrick Park  

By Glen Dickens, AAF Vice President and Projects/Grants Coordinator  

Some 88 volunteers were on hand on the morning of 

August 13th in Game Management Unit 7 northeast of 

Flagstaff.  We worked several pasture fences located 

north and north east of Kendrick Park on the Coconino 

National Forest. In 5 separate locations over a 10 square 

mile area we removed the 2 bottom strands of wire and 

replaced them with a smooth wire located 18 inches 

above the ground. This project area is primarily used by 

resident pronghorn in the summer months but other 

pronghorn also pass through seasonally.  

 

This effort is in support of the Arizona Game and Fish 

Departments Pronghorn Connectivity North of Inter-

state- 40 Project.    This study/project was the topic of 

previous 2012 and 2015 articles in the Pronghorn. All 

volunteer work hours and mileage were used as in-kind 

match for an approved and funded 2016 AAF-AGFD 

North of I-40 Pronghorn Corridor Connectivity project. 

All activities and coordination were supervised by 

AGFD Project leader Jeff Gagnon and his able assistant 

Scott Sprague and Cary Thompson of the Coconino Na-

tional Forest. 

 

Meals were provided on Friday and Saturday nights and 

Saturday and Sunday mornings by Bill and Mary Kee-

bler thanks for the wonderful food! Project photos were 

taken by both Betty Dickens and Richard Ockenfels. 

Thanks to our photographers!! 

 

Thanks go out to several groups of folks and individuals 

that contributed to this successful project.  

-Representing the AAF Board: Brian George, Terry 

Schupp, Connie Taylor, Al Sue, Joe-Bill Pickrell, Dave 

Cruce, Ken Meadors and yours truly.  

-Representing the Friends of Northern Arizona Forests; 

Tom Mackin, Barry Brenneman and others. 

-Representing the AGFD, Jeff Gagnon, Scott Sprague, 

Troy Christensen, Chad Loberger, Colin Beach, Kari 

Ogren, Callie Hartson and Steve Cassady. 

-Representing the USFS; Cary Thompson, Travis 

Largent, Roger Joos  

(Continued on page 2) 
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-Representing the NRCS; Iric and Emory Burden.  

 -Other AAF members and volunteers: Betty Dickens, 

Richard Ockenfels, Bill and Mary Keebler, Dave Laird, 

Marsha Sue, Ray Blanchard, Gary Boyer, Sherry Ka-

paldo, Steve Tritz, Brad & Johnny Johnson, Tristen 

Dixon, Kaden Haws, Bill McClendon, Nancy Grant, 

Kathy Walsh, Pres Adams, Michele/Dante/Matt Fertig, 

Mary DeJong, Wendy Holiday, Chelsea Silva, Jan Mor-

rison, Bruce Belman Michelle Richman, Keith Heimes, 

Sue Moeller, Paul Sandstrom, Daryl/Mike Giboo, John 

Hansen, Jay Leadabrand, Dave Downes, Ron Bauman, 

Dave Hall, Charles Adams, Mea Stees, Watkins Family, 

Ray & Tarenthea, Alex Larrivia, Tom Novy, Kevin 

Hemmersbach, Jeremy Zelko, Brianna Johnson, May-

nard Keenan, Eli Price, Ron & Don Yee, Briana Bode 

and John Gelc 

 

Thanks everyone for your efforts!  
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Photos by Betty Dickens & Richard Ockenfels  


